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June	2017	
 

Vol.	XXXIII	–	No.	10	

	

 
GENERAL MEETING 
We	encourage	you	to	bring	spouses,	friends	and	
any	family	members	to	our	programs.	
	
June	8,	12-2	pm-	Installation	of	Officers	and	
Bandana	Lunch	exchange	will	be	at	Gatekeepers	
Museum	picnic	area	from	12	to	2	pm.		Come	
enjoy	the	lovely	weather,	meet	the	new	officers	
and	socialize	with	a	surprise	picnic	lunch.	
 
 
 

    
CO-PRESIDENTS  
MESSAGE 
 

 
This	has	been	an	incredible	year!!		First	of	all,	we	
started	out	with	our	mission	objectives	fully	
funded	and	we	added	several	new	members.			
We	are	maintaining	our	membership	levels.		We	
had	very	interesting	speakers	and	programs	at	
our	monthly	meetings	and	we	have	successfully	
fulfilled	all	our	duties	with	Tech	Trek,	Girls	State,	
Scholarship	and	AAUW	Funds.		In	addition,	we	
are	starting	a	STEM	Trek	Day	for	all	prior	and	
current	Tech	Trek	campers	and	applicants	to	
continue	their	exposure	to	STEM	subjects.		None	
of	it	could	have	been	done	without	the	
outstanding	support	of	our	leadership	
committee,	the	interest	group	chairs	and	you,	
our	members.		Thank	you	so	much	for	all	you	
have	done!!	

June	is	a	very	busy	month.		Installation	of	
Officers	will	take	place	at	the	June	8	general	
meeting.		This	is	our	traditional	bandana	
luncheon	and	will	be	held	at	the	Gatekeeper’s	
Museum.	The	STEM	Trek	Day	is	June	10	and	
help	is	needed.		Please	contact	Meri	McEneny	
mmceneny@gmail.com	if	you	can	bring	food	or	
work	during	the	day.	Finally	the	month’s	
activities	end	with	the	High	Tea	at	Carol	Eyre’s	
on	June	22,	so	please	send	in	your	reservation	
check.			
	
We	are	looking	for	someone	to	chair	our	
Summer	Party.		It	is	always	fun	to	get	together	
in	July	or	August	however	we	need	someone	to	
help	get	us	organized.		The	leadership	
committee	suggested	a	potluck	picnic	at	a	local	
park.		So	all	you	need	to	do	is	choose	a	date,	
find	the	place	and	communicate.		If	you	are	
interested,	please	contact	Jan	Potter	
brickpot@yahoo.com	or	Patricia	Watters	
pwrl@aol.com.			
	
Eight	members	ventured	down	to	South	Lake	
Tahoe	to	participate	in	the	Inter-branch	
luncheon.		The	program	was	a	Chautauqua	
presentation	of	an	historic	woman	from	Virginia	
City.		Lunch	was	very	tasty	and	the	presenter	did	
a	fabulous	job.			
	
By	now,	you	all	should	have	received	your	
renewal	form	and	letter.		Please	make	sure	you	
get	it	in	by	June	8	along	with	your	donation	
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checks.		Our	hopes	are	to	continue	to	provide	
the	level	of	opportunities	to	young	girls	in	our	
community.		There	is	a	lot	of	administrative	
work	to	accomplish	before	the	end	of	the	month	
so	it	is	important	to	try	to	get	your	renewals	in	
on	time,	and	the	earlier	the	better.		Any	
questions,	please	contact	Nancy	Cline	
nhcline@gmail.com	or	Jan	Potter	
brickpot@yahoo.com		
	
We	hope	to	see	you	all	at	the	Bandana	Lunch	on	
June	8	and	thank	you	again	for	all	your	
contributions	throughout	the	year.	
 

Nancy |	530.546.4840	|nhcline@gmail.com	

Jan	|	775.831.1329	|brickpot@yahoo.com	

 
 
BRANCH LEADERSHIP 
All	members	are	welcome	to	attend	branch	
leadership	meetings.		The	next	meeting	will	be	
Tuesday	June	6,	beginning	at	10	am	at	the	home	
of	Nancy	Cline.				
	
Approved	meeting	notes	are	available	under	
“Communications”	on	the	branch	website.		You	
will	also	find	a	list	of	officers	and	branch	leaders	
on	the	website	at	(www.northtahoe-ca.aauw.net).	
	
	

 SUMMER PARTY 
 
WANTED	-	A	willing	individual	to	chair	the	
summer	party	event.		It	will	be	a	picnic	at	a	local	
park.		Will	require	finding	a	location,	selecting	a	
date	and	communicating	to	the	
membership.		Can	form	a	committee	if	
desired.		Can	choose	it	to	be	potluck	or	bring	
your	own...	Any	ideas	are	welcome.		Please	
contact	Jan	Potter	at	brickpot@yahoo.com		
or	775-831-1329.			

	
			
																	
														HIGH TEA	
	

You	are	cordially	invited	to	attend	a	HIGH	TEA	
on	Thursday,	June	22nd,	at	3:00	p.m.		
in	the	garden	at	208	Rifle	Peak	Court,		

Incline	Village,	Nevada.	
		
Refreshments	provided	by	A	Catered	Affaire.	

Speaker:	Chelsea	Austin,	2013	Tech	Trek	alumna	
Suggested	attire--dresses	and	hats	for	ladies,	

coat	&	tie	for	gentlemen.	
	

Cost	$25/person.	
Proceeds	benefit	the	Tech	Trek	program.	
Reservations	requested	by	June	10th,	

	limited	to	60	people.	
	
For	reservations,	please	send	your	check	
made	payable	to	North	Tahoe	AAUW	to:	
Carol	Eyre,	208	Rifle	Peak	Court,	Incline	Village,	
NV	89451.		
		
CALLING ALL TEA CUPS........... 
  
If	you	have	bone	china	tea	cups	you	can	lend	for	
the	High	Tea	on	June	22nd,	please	let	Linda	
Larish	know:	llarish@sbcglobal.net,	or	775-720-
3384.		Also	needed	are	teapots	(silver	or	china),	
sugar	&	creamer	sets	and	silver	teaspoons.		
		
Please	see	the	invitation	attached	to	the	email	
of	this	newsletter.		If	you	need	additional	copies	
to	hand	out	to	people	who	wish	to	attend,	
please	contact	Carol	Eyre	
at	carolceyre@aol.com.	
		
Thank	you	and	looking	forward	to	seeing	you	at	
the	Tea.	
  
Organizing	Committee:		Johnnie	Lee	Don,	Carol	
Eyre,	Linda	Larish,	Meri	McEneny.		For	further	
information,	email	carolceyre@aol.com.	
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Dear	NT	AAUW	members,	
We	wish	 to	 Thank	 You	 for	 your	 donations	 this	
past	 year	 to	 Girls	 State.	 	Our	 candidate,	 Bailey	
Shaw,	 is	 very	 excited	 to	 attend	 this	 year’s	
session	at	Claremont-McKenna	Campus	on	June	
26th	 to	 July	 1st.	 The	 year	 2017	 is	 the	 74th	
session	of	Girls	State	sponsored	by	the	American	
Legion	 Auxiliary.	 But	 they	 could	 not	 do	 it	
without	 our	 own	 NT	 AAUW	 members	 who	
contribute	to	this	program	in	citizenship.		
Thank	You	again	for	all	your	contributions.		

Johnnie	lee	Don	and	Christine	Madden	
	

	
Johnnie	Lee	Don	and	Christine	Madden	with	Bailey	

Shaw,	delegate	to	Girls	State.	
	
	

	
	
UC	Davis	Tech	Trek	camp	2017.		
Our	Tech	Trek	girls	are	in	the	capable	hands	of	
the	camp	coordinators	now!		The	girls	deal	
directly	with	them	for	selection	of	their	core	
classes	and	things	such	as	directions	to	UCD	and	

what	to	bring	to	camp.		UC	Davis	Camp	Visit	Day	
is	Thursday,	July	27,	9	am	–	noon,	for	AAUW	
members	and	all	other	sponsors.		Pencil	in	the	
date,	it’s	interesting	and	fun.		The	cafeteria	food	
is	great,	and	you’re	back	on	campus!	
	
STEM	Trek	day,	June	10,	2017,	8	am	–	4	pm.		
We	have	received	a	warm	response	to	this	new	
adventure;	thank	you,	NT	AAUW	members!		
Christine	and	I	are	directly	talking	to	girls	or	
parents,	creating	registration	forms,	evaluation	
forms	and	bios	of	the	presenters	to	make	the	
final	schedule	and	attendance	estimate.		Our	
goal	is	30	girls,	14	are	confirmed.	
	
Please	look	at	the	attached	schedule	and	plan	to	
attend	some	or	all	of	the	day;	the	presenters	are	
great!		They	are	accomplished	in	their	fields	and	
their	topics	are	diverse.		If	you	come	for	all,	
some,	or	none,	we	welcome	your	potluck	dishes	
for	lunch.		Contact	Meri	McEneny	
(mmceneny@gmail.com,	775-831-6071)	
if	you	would	like	to	prepare	a	salad,	make	
cookies,	or	whatever	you’d	like	to	bring.		The	
Fairway	center	has	a	large	kitchen	and	
refrigerator	for	storage.		Plan	for	warm	weather!		
	

A	heartfelt	Thank	You	to	NT	AAUW	
	

	
Our	amazing	2017	Tech	Trek	nominees	

Front-	Hannah	Burt*,	Eiley	Tippins,	Ava	Arnold*,	
Sage	Kline*		
Back-	Marina	Hendricks*,	Nicole	Strange,	Valeria	
Martin*,	Melissa	Ponce*,	Alexa	McPherson.		
(Names	are	not	in	any	order	on	photo)	
*selected	for	TT	camp,	UC	Davis,	July	23-29,	2017	
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INTEREST GROUPS 
 

          BOOK GROUP				
 
The	schedule	for	book	group	for	the	end	of	May	
and	the	month	of	June	is	as	follows:		
The	Tuesday	May	30th	meeting	will	be	held	at	
Trudy	Lesem's	home	from	noon	until	2PM.		The	
book	to	be	reviewed	is	"The	Japanese	Lover"	by	
Isabel	Allende.		Our	discussion	leader	will	be	
Helen	Wolfe,	treats	provided	by	Trudy.	
	
On	Tuesday,	June	27th,	Book	Group	will	hold	its	
annual	potluck	luncheon.		It	will	be	held	at	Sue	
DeVoe's	home	in	Kings	Beach	from	noon	until	
2PM.		Members	will	be	contacted	for	the	
directions	to	both	Trudy's	house	and	Sue's	
house.		Please	contact	Linda	Schwoob	for	the	
potluck	salad	or	dessert	signup.			
Members	are	asked	to	bring	book	suggestions	to	
this	luncheon,	fiction	or	non-fiction	that	are	
discussion	worthy	for	future	meetings	and	also	
for	summer	easy	reads.			
We	meet	on	the	last	Tuesday	of	each	month	
with	the	exception	of	July	and	August.	
	
 
 

  BRIDGE MARATHON 
	
We	are	continuing	to	enjoy	finishing	up	on	
Marathon	Bridge	matches	by	making	
arrangements	with	people	who	have	not	had	
the	opportunity	to	play	yet	due	to	the	unusual	
weather,	travels	and	busy	schedules.		We	take	
turns	and	enjoy	hosting	the	games	in	our	homes	
during	the	year	with	the	interesting,	and	well-
travelled	players.		We	will	have	a	celebration	in	
August	for	current	players	and	members	who	
are	interested	in	playing	next	year.			
Scores	of	the	16	games	played	are	sent	or	given	
to	our	scorekeeper,	Rose	Orenstein,	530	546-
5120.			

If	you	have	any	questions	and	are	interested	in	
playing	bridge	with	delightful	people,	please	call	
me.	
Happy	playing,	

Sue	DeVoe,	530	546-5120	
 
 

 
  
 

FRIDAY-NIGHTERS		
	

Well!		A	Good	Time	was	had	by	all	during	the	
year	at	our	informal	gatherings	BUT	Candy	
Tasting	fell	victim	to	weather:	FIRST	it	snowed	
too	much	AND	then,	it	was	too	nice	AND	then	
everyone	got	too	busy!!!!		Ah	well!!			

But	looking	 	ahead	to	next	year,	the	
merrymaking	will	commence	with	a	Brunch	
from	10-12	on	September	22nd	,	which	
surprisingly,	is	not	only	the	first	Day	of	Autumn	
but	also	National	Cream-Filled	Donut	Day.			
	
We	will	be	rolling	out	some	of	the	favorites	from	
the	past	on	the	dates	closest	to	the	real	event,	
like	Chinese	New	Year	on	the	4th	Friday,	
Valentine’s	Day	and	St.	Pat’s	Day	on	the	3rd	
Friday,	and	then	some	new	events	like	Bubble	
Wrap	Appreciation	day,	Belly	Laugh	Day	and	
National	Pie	Day.		Sounds	like	fun?		Please	plan	
on	joining	us	for	food	and	conversation.		
Interest	leader	(What?	Again?)	
<Johnnieleedon1@gmail.com>	(775)	832-8089	
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
GOURMET 

	
A	gentle	reminder:	If	you	haven't	contacted	your	
guests,	please	do	before	June	ends.		
We	will	have	a	gathering	of	everyone	later	in	the	
summer	for	wine	and	appetizers.	We	hope	the	
gourmet	groups	had	fun	and	enjoyed	the	meals.		
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     GREAT DECISIONS   
	
The	Tuesday	June	20th	meeting	will	be	held	at	
the	home	of	Linda	Larish.	The	chapter	to	be	
covered	will	be	"Geopolitics	of	Energy”.		Our	
discussion	leader	will	be	Cheryl	Allen.		Treats	
provided	by	Shirley	Nelson	and	Jan	Potter.		We	
will	meet	from	10AM	until	noon.	Driving	
directions	will	be	emailed	one	week	prior	to	the	
meeting.		
We	meet	on	the	third	Tuesday	of	each	month	
with	the	exception	of	July,	August	and	
December.	
 
 

	
 
MEMBERSHIP   
 

A	Gentle	Reminder	from	your	Membership	
Chairs:	
By	now	all	of	you	should	have	received	your	
2017-2018	renewal	form	and	letter.		If	you	
haven’t	already	done	so,	please	read	and	verify	
the	information	on	your	form	so	that	we	will	be	
sure	to	have	your	correct	contact	information	in	
our	database.		Also	consider	joining	one	or	more	
of	the	Interest	Groups	for	next	year.		The	
interest	groups	are	a	wonderful	way	to	
contribute	and	meet	new	people	with	like	
interests.			
	
Please	return	your	completed	form	with	the	
membership	and	donation	checks	to	us	by	June 
10th	using	the	stamped	envelope	included	with	
your	form.		Thank	you!			
	
Membership	Memo.		If	you	have	friends	or	
family	members	you	would	like	to	have	join	our	
branch,	please	pick	up	our	new	member	
applications	that	are	available	at	our	meetings	
right	next	to	the	nametag	boxes.		If	you	would	
like	a	new	member	packet	between	meetings,	
contact	either	Cheryl	Allen	or	Martha	Cirata	and	

they	will	cheerfully	email	or	snail-mail	a	
membership	packet	to	you	or	the	prospective	
new	member.			
	
Member	listings.		Contact	information	for	
current	members	is	available	in	database	and	
booklet	formats	at	http://northtahoe-
ca.aauw.net/members/.	

You	will	need	the	password	listed	under	
“Membership	Communications”	below	to	access	
the	confidential	information.	
	
Member	Communications.		
Memorials	for	wonderful	former	NT	AAUW	
members	who	are	so	fondly	remembered	will	be	
held	at	the	times	and	places	shown	below.	We	
hope	that	many	who	knew	them	will	be	able	to	
attend.		
		
Beverly	Watson	was	our	first	NT-AAUW	
president	and	did	a	wonderful	job	leading	the	
play	reading	group	among	many	other	activities.	
Bev’s	memorial	will	be	held	on	Friday,	June	23	
at	1:30	p.m.	at	the	Center	for	Spiritual	Living,	
700	North	Lake	Blvd.,Tahoe	City	(upstairs	in	the	
Marina	Building	on	the	West	side	of	the	Boat	
works	parking	area).		
Please	RSVP	to	Bev’s	son	Monte	Watson	by	June	
10th	via	email-monte.watson48@yahoo.com	or	
phone-	916-214-5198.			
	
Shirley	Allen	and	her	husband	Dave	were	
dedicated	supporters	of	our	NT-AAUW	branch	
as	he	helped	as	treasurer	for	many	years	and	
they	hosted	wonderful	parties	for	the	branch	in	
their	beautiful	lakefront	home	in	the	Carnelian	
Bay	area. 
Shirley’s	memorial	will	be	held	on	Saturday,	July	
22	at	10	a.m.	at	the	North	Tahoe	Conference	
Center,	8318	North	Lake	Blvd.,	Kings	Beach,	CA.	
	
Please	let	Linda	Larish	[llarish@sbcglobal.net]	or	
Sharon	Filardo	[spfilardo@aol.com]	know	about	
any	member	news	that	should	be	recognized	
with	a	card	or	note	from	our	branch.			
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Photo	Policy.		Photographs	may	be	taken	at	any	
of	our	events,	meetings,	or	parties	with	the	
intent	of	putting	these	pictures	in	our	
newsletter,	on	the	website	or	other	social	
media.		If	you	have	had	a	picture	taken	and	you	
do	not	wish	to	have	your	picture	published,	
please	alert	the	photographer	and	Patricia		
Watters,	our	Communications	Officer,	within	5	
days	to	remove	your	picture.		A	signed	release	
form	will	be	required	from	the	parents	of	minor	
children.	
	
North	Tahoe	AAUW	website:		

http://northtahoe-ca.aauw.net/	
Member	Directory	Password:			
NorthTahoeAAUW	(case	sensitive)	

	
AAUW	California	website:	

http://www.aauw-ca.org		
User	name:		member	
Password:					aauwca	(case	sensitive)	

	

  CALENDAR 	
(Also	available	on	the	website	at																											
http://northtahoe-ca.aauw.net/) 

       
MAY 
25:	 Petra	Dinner	
30:	 Book	Group	
	
JUNE 
8:	 General	Meeting	&	Bandana	Lunch	
10:	 STEM	Trek	Day	
20:	 Great	Decisions	
22:	 High	Tea	
27:	 Book	Group	
	
	
	
	
	

============================================================ 
 
AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy and research. AAUW is open to all graduates who hold 
the associate, RN, baccalaureate or higher degree from a regionally accredited college or university. In principle and in practice, AAUW values 
and seeks a diverse membership. There shall be no barriers to full participation in this organization on the basis of gender, race, creed, age, 
sexual orientation, national origin, or disability. Membership is not by invitation. 


